[bookmark: _GoBack]Berea Utility Advisory Board
Minutes for January 22, 2019, 8:00am-9:15am
BMU Conference Room

Present: Josh Bills, Steve Wilkins, Diane Zekind
Staff Present: Kevin Howard, Adrian Isaacs, Josh Gabbard

1. Minutes from 11/27/18, meeting were discussed.  Kevin believes the line stating, “We did change a couple very small changes” in #4 of the minutes from November 27, 2018, regarding Sanitary Sewer Policies should be removed.  Everyone agreed.

2. There is an issue with location of minutes on Berea Utilities website.  The newest minutes area at the top of the BUAB page in the banner area while the older dates are listed at the bottom.  Old minutes need to be removed and replaced with newer dates.  Daniel Brindley is working on adding a link on the City’s website to the BUAB page.

3. Would like to begin having BUAB meeting agenda posted prior to meetings.

4. Josh wants to reach out to new mayor regarding BUAB future regarding the level of reporting, quarterly, yearly, etc.

5. Rate review is on hold until FERC decision.

6. Utility Updates

Kevin, Adrian, Susan Meeks & Heather Powell will attend meeting with Jackson Energy on January 31st regarding AMI metering.  There has been no response from Blue Grass Energy.

WWTP generator bid opening will be Tuesday, February 5th.  Expected timeline for completion if June 30, 2019.

Energy Efficiency Savings Plan, no incentives for customers yet.  Committee would like to move forward with energy efficiency programs.  BUAB looking into programs to reduce peaks.  Heat pumps to replace electric furnaces, insulation, energy efficient appliances.  

Propose submitting letter/recommendations to Mayor regarding Energy Efficiency Program.

Kevin will find BMU’s Strategic Plan for brainstorming ideas.  Will get to committee before next meeting.

BMU now offers LED lights for private security lights.

Kevin is interested in touring a facility with battery backups instead of generators.  Backup capacity is used to reduce demand charges.  There are environmental issues with using a generator for an extended period of time, 20 hours per week for non-emergency use.

RFP was advertised last week for cleaning BMU building.  Bid opening will be at the City Council Meeting, Tuesday, February 5th.

Hwy 1016 Sewer Line Extension:  RFP will be in paper on Thursday, January 31st.  Bids will be opened Tuesday, February 19th.

Walnut Meadow/Central Park Sewer Project: Grant has been approved, $1 million.

Adrian has opened discussion with Berea Hospital regarding 4KV to 12KV conversion.  They will need 2 – 3 new pad mount transformers for conversion.

Owsley Fork Reservoir: Should receive final archeological report any day.  The verbal report stated nothing found to delay project.  Army Corp of Engineers is not affected by government shutdown.  

Flow Monitoring:  Berea College system is most porous part of sewer system.  However, they don’t contribute as much as previously thought.  Kevin will get in touch with Bell Engineering for comprehensive analysis of system/usage.  Focus over next few years will be I & I. 





	


